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Research Project Title: Work Life Balance (WLB)-in-Law: WLB of Lawyers in Greece During a Period of Economic Crisis
Dear Participant, 
You are being invited to take part in a research project. Before you decide, it is important for you to understand why the research is being done and what it will involve. Please take time to read the following information carefully and discuss it with others if you wish. Ask us, if there is anything that is not clear or if you would like more information. Take time to decide whether or not you wish to take part. Thank you for reading this. 

Project’s purpose: The WLB issue refers to the employees’ efforts towards successfully fulfilling their demanding roles in both work and life. An increasing number of organizations around the world are taking an active interest and in measures aimed at contributing toward this goal in order to benefit in both the mid and long-term, respectively. The role of this project is to investigate this issue with a focus on lawyers and legal advisors working in Greece within an adverse economic juncture, taking into account the fact that currently lawyers are going through a long lasting abstention from representing their clients on courts protesting for measures taken against their professional interests. The collection of data for the current research is aimed at lasting for 20 days approximately, starting from the beginning of July 2016; the processing and analysis of the findings is scheduled for being conducted within August 2016.

Your participation is based upon your job, as this research is interested in identifying how lawyers and legal advisors working in Greece approach this issue. All the potential participants in the current research are approached and recruited via Internet (either via email or social media), whilst encouraged to identify colleagues of theirs (lawyers or legal advisors) willing to participate also in this survey. 
It is up to you to decide whether or not to take part. If you do decide to take part, you will be given this information sheet to keep (and be asked to sign a consent form) and you can still withdraw at any time without it affecting any benefits that you are entitled to in any way. You do not have to give a reason.

The participation in this research entails responding to the questionnaire provided to you, which will approximately take 20 minutes. Extra guidelines are provided below each question, so that the whole context is clear for the participants; thus, you are kindly requested to read carefully the questions, along with the guidelines, so that you give the most appropriate for you answer. It is clearly stated that there are no lifestyle restrictions arising from your participation in this research.  

To the extent of our knowledge, no reasonably foreseeable discomforts, disadvantages and risks arise from the participation in the current research. However, in case of any unexpected discomforts, disadvantages or risks arisen during your participation in the research, you are kindly requested to bring them immediately to our attention, so that we proceed with their settlement.

Whilst there are no immediate benefits for the people participating in the project, it is hoped that this work will contribute in making participants aware of the WLB issue, its dimensions and potential measures that could be taken for achieving a balance between work and life.

In case that the research stops earlier than initially expected, the reason(s) will be immediately communicated to the participants.

If any complaints emerge from the way you have been treated by the researchers, you may raise a complaint to the supervisor of this research (contact details provided at the end of the letter). Also, in the event of something serious occurring during or following their participation in the project (e.g. a reportable serious adverse event), you may contact the Research Ethics Coordinator of Business Administration and Economics Department (BAED), Dr Alexandros KAPOULAS (akapoulas@city.academic.gr) or the Head of Department, Dr Dimitrios NIKOLAIDIS (d.nikolaidis@city.academic.gr) who will then escalate the complaint through the appropriate channels. 
All the information collected about you will be kept strictly confidential. You will not be able to be identified in any reports or publications. For this reason, the data required for the current research do not leave ground for matching certain responses with specific participants. 
The questionnaire provided to you for filling contains sections concerning data for the job, the mental and physical health, and the level of interference or conflict amongst your roles at work, personal life and family (if applicable); moreover, a certain section is dedicated in caregiving responsibilities for those people involved in such responsibilities. By this means, the research aims at approaching the WLB issue at the profession of lawyers and legal advisors, taking into account the current adverse economic juncture in Greece.
The results of the research will be used as part of the dissertation of the primary investigator, whilst they are likely to be published, under the precondition that none of the potential participants will be identified in any report or publication. 

The current research is not organized or funded by an organization or a company. 
This study has gone through the approval procedure by the Ethics Committee of CITY College, University of Sheffield, in accordance with the University’s Ethics Review Procedure. Should you wish to obtain further information regarding the project, please contact:
Panagiotis BIZOS – Primary Investigator at pbizos@city.academic.gr
Dr Leslie SZAMOSI – Project Supervisor at szamosi@city.academic.gr, CITY College, 3 Sofou st, Thessaloniki, 2310-536544. 

If you agree to take part to this research project, you are kindly requested to read the consent form attached, return to the initial page of the survey and tick the respective option, demonstrating your willingness to participate in the current research after having read the consent form.

 







Thank you in advance! 
